
 

Miles Wilkins 
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United Kingdom 

 

June 9, 2017 

 

Miles, 

First, I’d like to thank you for the time and effort you put into creating the Twin Cam Engine 

“Bible”.  My copy of that book contains more greasy fingerprints and dog-eared pages than 

anything else in my library, attesting to the amount of use I get out of it. 

That said, I’d like to ask you about a passage in that book: 

“Other interesting work carried out at Cheshunt included a one-off redesign of the Elite rear 

suspension based on a Jaguar rubber system (this was done by Brian Luff in 1962) -- apparently 

if felt like driving jelly and was not a success.  Victor Grimwood who stayed with lotus carried 

out a private 1558 cc conversion to his elite in 1963 ....” 

I would like to know if your description was based on first-hand knowledge, or if there might be 

anyone still around that might have been familiar with that car. 

The reason I ask, is because I believe I now own it. 

According to the Warren King records, Elite #1559 resided at the Cheshunt works for two years; 

from December 1961 until it was delivered to a customer on December 19, 1963.  Therefore it 

would have been there when Brian Luff made the modifications you described. 

I have enclosed photos of the differential mounting found in Elite #1559. 

In addition, the car was delivered in 1963 fitted with a Lotus Twin Cam engine. 

The Warren King ledger lists #1559 as having been delivered with engine #31.  This had been a 

mystery until the discovery of the number 31 stamped in the side of the twin cam engine block. 

(I’m not certain of the meaning of these numbers, but have seen them stamped in a number of 

Twin Cam blocks.) 

The actual engine number (LP326) was stamped in the normal location over the RH engine 

mount, but was so faint as to be illegible. 



In addition, we can assume that whomever was transcribing the engine numbers into the King 

ledgers was accustomed to finding the number on the front right side of the block, very close to 

where they found the number ‘31’ stamped in the twin cam. 

Elite #1559 was imported into the U.S. in 1971, showing about 11,000 miles and having been 

described as a “Factory Test Mule”.   

It then spent most of 45 years essentially in storage until I bought it last November. It was 

shortly after I began the restoration that I discovered the “missing” engine number. 

Another interesting indicator of its “Test Mule” status is the disclaimer plaque and the 

monstrous oil pressure warning lamp located near the shift lever. 

Thank you for your patience, and I sincerely hope you will be able to shed a bit more light on 

Elite #1559. 

 

Kindest regards, 

 

 

 

Douglas Fraser 

584 Mountain Rd. 

Fairlee, VT 05045 

Cell: (603) 443-0012 

Work: (603) 646-3522 

 

Email: doug@dougfraser.com 

 

Lotus Elite #1559 history and progress: www.blog.dougfraser.com 

 

 

mailto:doug@dougfraser.com
http://www.blog.dougfraser.com/









	Miles Wilkins.pdf
	REMARQUE-2
	REMARQUE-3
	Wilkins-1b
	Wilkins-2

